Martha's Vineyard Emergency Management Directors Association

Meeting Minutes

Friday, January 6, 2006

County Administration Building

Call to Order:  Dukes County Emergency Management Director, Chuck Cotnoir, called the meeting to order.  Members present included Spencer Booker (Aquinnah), Chuck Cotnoir, Deborah Medders and William Little (Red Cross), Richard Townes (Tisbury), and Judy Sibert (West Tisbury). 

Adoption of Minutes:

Judy Sibert motioned, seconded by ?? to accept the minutes of November 29th, 2005 and SO VOTED in the affirmative.  

Richard Townes (??) motioned, seconded by William Little (??), to accept the minutes of December 5th, 2006 and SO VOTED in the affirmative with the following changes:

Change page 3 last line to read: They currently have 64 shelter volunteer.

Delete the first “already” on page 10 paragraph 4 and 

Add “system” after operational on page 10 paragraph 4.

New Business:

Shelter MOU presentation:  Chuck Cotnoir asked the group to report on their progress with the WMVY Public Warning Announcement MOU.  Judy Sibert advised that the individuals from her town that she had spoken with were open to the idea and were waiting for a formalized version to be passed around.  Richard Townes advised that he had spoken to two of his selectmen and they had some problems last year with communication between a few departments.  Consequently, they asked him if he was so busy during an emergency that he couldn’t make these calls and if he wanted to accept responsibility if something went wrong.  He cited a problem with communication between the Fire Chief and the DPW regarding a snow removal issue where the message was misconstrued and there is still a problem now between the two parties.  He reported that his selectmen said that the Emergency Operations Center has a Communications Officer who is responsible for doing all these communications and they want to keep it that way.  Spencer Booker advised the group that he spoke to two of his selectmen informally and they were receptive to the idea but wanted to discuss it among themselves more first.  His impression was that they were in favor of doing something along those lines.  Deborah Medders noted that the Red Cross would defer this kind of decision to the towns but is interested in anything that informs the island.  She also noted that the island, especially those with school aged children, are automatically geared toward listening to the island station for snow days and such even it is not the station they normally listen to.  Judy Sibert asked for clarification on the Tisbury selectmen’s position on the radio station and Richard Townes responded they want any communications to the media to go through.  Judy Sibert asked if they were opposed to sharing or combining information and Richard Townes stated he didn’t believe so but would bring up some other examples to demonstrate how it would work effectively to them for evaluation.  

Multi-Agency Coordination System:  Chuck Cotnoir advised he researched the internet for samples, such as slideshows, that would help the group to understand the system better and how it could be a benefit to the group.  He noted that the point emphasized, by Robert Nadeau last month, several times was to know what resources were available on the island.   Richard Townes interjected asking how he does not know that information for in his plan he has detailed every foot of hose the fire department has, every can of stuff, and every piece of equipment the police department has so he should know those figures.  Chuck Cotnoir stated that he knows it but was emphasizing that the surrounding towns should know it as well so if they need to ask for aid they know what is available.  He added they were talking about coordination outside of just police to police or fire department to fire department.  He does not know if one fire department knows what the neighboring fire department has and that is another issue but he was thinking of was the other resources such as food, fuel, generators, pharmaceuticals, volunteers, etc.  

He continued that is what the goal is of the Multi-agency coordination system and Mr. Nadeau appears to suggest that we make an inventory of all assets on the island.  Chuck Cotnoir noted that Mr. Nadeau implied that if one town asks the State for aid or resources that a town next to it has enough of, the State is not going to be willing to help in the future.  He said he found a slide show that could be presented to help everyone learn more but it was up to the group to determine if they want to pursue it.  He continued by stating some of the towns were interested in pursuing it but they were not the towns that had most of the resources.  He added that no one doubts that one town will not come to the aid of another in the event of an emergency; however, it comes back to the idea that if you wait until the emergency occurs you are way behind the power curve.  Richard Townes noted that his department does not have equipment to offer to use in event of a problem and Judy Sibert responded that it wasn’t about the Emergency Manager offering the equipment but having the Emergency Manager know what is available and then facilitating the coordination of the resources as appropriate. 

Judy Sibert noted that resource lists could be separated into private resources and municipal resources and that perhaps the group to start collecting an island wide list of resources, that eventually everyone will have, that can be used even if the agreements to share resources are not in place.  Deborah Medders noted that the groups should identify what resources they were trying to inventory.  Judy Sibert noted that the list doesn’t have to be extremely specific but general in nature and identify basic information such as this person has this kind of equipment and can be reached at this number.  Chuck Cotnoir added other areas to think about were available kennels, ability to deal with large animals, and other areas.  Deborah Medders wanted someone to make a list of resources that the group wanted to inventory and then everyone could contact the individuals for more specific contact information in the event of an emergency.  

Judy Sibert mentioned that the FEMA course EMS1 online was an excellent resource and covered a lot of this subject.  Chuck Cotnoir noted that he has complied a library of FEMA related courses and books and stated he would prepare a list of titles available and bring it to next meeting so that people would know what he had available.  

Emergency Management Radio Frequency Tests:  Chuck Cotnoir asked the group if they wanted to consider having a monthly test of the emergency management frequency among the managers.  Deborah Medders noted that the Red Cross does perform a check monthly.  Judy Siebert recommended a minimum testing of twice a year and also possibly before a potential event like a hurricane or major storm.  Deborah Medders added that on the phone list under beeper but not the Red Cross’, which is “Romeo 79.”  

ESEMP Scheduling:  Chuck Cotnoir noted that ESEMP is going to be on Jan 19th here at the Dukes County Admin Building instead of the COA and he asked everyone to get access to a wireless network computer for use in the class.  He noted that Chilmark had three computers and he had one as well.  The time was confirmed for 5:00 p.m.   Chuck Cotnoir noted that the ESEMP training helps the towns electronically create on the Comprehensive Emergency Management Plans that the towns are required to have.  

By-laws and Meeting Rules:  Chuck Cotnoir asked if the group wanted to create by-laws and meeting rules.  Richard Townes noted that there should be some sort of rules in place.  After some discussion, the group decided to review previous samples of by-laws and meeting rules to create a draft document for review; however, due to a lack of staffing it will be deferred until a later time.

New Business by Members:  Deborah Medders noted that due to various weather conditions and resulting comments she received, she asked if the EMA could run a regular advertisement noting who to call in the event they had general questions.  After some discussion, it was noted that most people call their police department for that kind of general information and that it might not be appropriate for the EMA departments to run advertisements for the Comm. Center or the Police Departments.  Judy Sibert noted that in the event of an EMA event, the number would be broadcast on the radio or they would call 911.  The group decided to discuss with the Sheriff how well the 311 system is working and if it could be used more efficiently with the EMA information as well.   Spencer Booker noted that the Aquinnah Police Department was pro-active in they have created an “Elders List” where the elders can put their names on a list and the police will call them if they have any information to share and check to see if they are alright.  

Deborah Medders then asked to re-visit the times of the meetings.  She noted she would be more likely to attend meetings if they were on a specific time and date to prevent members from having to juggle their schedules.  After a brief discussion the group decided to meet on the first Tuesday of each month.  She also asked if the agenda could be sent out about a week before the meeting so that everyone could review it beforehand.  

Judy Sibert asked if there had been any feedback from MEMA on getting the ICS 300 and 400 here and Chuck Cotnoir replied that it has not come to fruition yet and they are taking another look at it.  Judy Sibert added that next meeting the group will have a guest speaker, Steve Schwab from Island Insurance, regarding insurance and how it relates to emergency management and if anyone had any questions to ask to get them to her.

Adjournment:

Chuck Cotnoir asked for a motion to end the meeting.  Richard Townes (??) made the motion, seconded by Judy Sibert and the meeting adjourned at 5:45 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted by:

Deborah H. Potter
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